         BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Monday, April 18, 2016 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by President, Denise McBride.  Present:   Denise McBride, Kari Rojas, Ron Neyer, Jane Finnerty, Bob Pasch, Rod Cole and Curt Gottschalk.      

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Kari Rojas read Board Goal #1 Student Achievement.
Motion by Bob Pasch, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the agenda as presented with no additions or deletions.  Motion carried 7/0.

Jesse Nelson and Amy Young from Umbaugh and Associates gave a presentation on refinancing bonds and future Bond Issues and Sinking Funds.
Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Jane Finnerty to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of March 21, 2016.  Motion carried 7/0.

Denise McBride reported on a letter that was received from Redford Lock Security Issues.  She also spoke about the paperwork Jeff Jackson put together showing student participation numbers.  Mr. Chilman spoke about the Thrun Law Update.

Mr. Chilman reported for the District School Improvement Committee.  They were given a budget update.  They discussed the testing schedule which will continue until the end of the school year.  They were given a Title audit update.  They also discussed handbook language changes.

Mr. Chilman reported for the Transportation, Building Maintenance and Grounds Committee.  They discussed the Roof Project and they discussed the purchase of a full size Special Ed. Bus.  

Kari Rojas reported for the Personnel Committee.  They discussed school make up days.  The last 1/2 day that is currently scheduled will now be a full day.  They reviewed the new MESSA rates which are increasing substantially.  They discussed the PA106 Compliance Bid. They also discussed the non-union wage increase for the 2016-2017 school year as well as the Probationary & Tenure Teacher recommendations for the 2016-2017 school year.  

Jeff Jackson reported that he is working on the Student Handbook for next year and finalizing exam/testing schedules.  

Jason Wolf reported that the Title I Audit is complete and it went well.  The kids will be gone to camp May 2nd – 6th.  The PTA gave $1,000.00 in scholarships towards camp.  Jason has also been working on scheduling for next year.  Jason and Mr. Chilman will meet with Joe Judge on Wednesday to discuss an After School Program for next year.

Ben Eggenberger reported that there are three big projects that he has been working on.  They are the Switch Project, a new phone system and new printers.  

Jason McDonald reported that he is working with the roofing contractors on getting the first phase started.  

Bill Chilman reported that the reason school clubs/groups are using the K of C Hall instead of the School Cafeteria is because of the requirements that have to be met when cooking food in our cafeteria.  

Denise McBride read the financial report.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Curt Gottschalk to approve the General Fund payments of $326,194.82, Hot Lunch payments of $16,397.31, and Athletic Fund payments of $1,807.82.  Motion carried 7/0.
Motion by Kari Rojas, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the Superintendent Evaluation as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.  

The Beal City Education Foundation Scholarship and Enrichment grant deadlines are coming due.  
Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Kari Rojas to approve the recommendation to hire Rod Freeze as our Business Manager.  Motion carrie 7/0.

Motion by Kari Rojas, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the following Probationary/Tenure Teacher recommendations for the 2016-2017 school year:  Secondary probationary recommendations are Kyle Carter – 4th year and G'ne Holt – 3rd year.  The Secondary Tenure recommendation is Chadd Fletcher.  The Elementary probationary recommendation is Kelli Van Blargan – 2nd year and the Elementary Tenure recommendation is Kristin Schafer.  Motion carried 7/0.

Mr. Chilman and the Administrators have been and will continue to work on a wish list needed to start discussing the need for a future Bond Proposal.  

Mr. Chlman will email possible dates to the Board to plan a Staff Appreciation Breakfast.  

Graduation reminder:  Alternative Ed. Graduation is May 25, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. and the High School Graduation is May 26, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.

Election Notification Reminder:  Election is November 8, 2016.  Rod Cole, Jane Finnerty and Ron Neyer are all up for 6 year terms.  There will also be an 18mil. Homestead Renewal. 


Motion by Kari Rojas, seconded by Rod Cole to go into Executive Session, under Article 8c – Negotiations at 9:04 p.m.  Motion carried 7/0.
Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Ron Neyer to come out of Executive Session at 9:50 p.m.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Ron Neyer, seconded by Jane Finnerty to adjourn 9:52 p.m.  Roll call.  Motion carried 7/0.
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